HTRS School Board Approves New Bus Barn

(KLZA)-- The Humboldt-Table Rock-Steinauer School Board approved a bid for a new bus barn when they met August 14th.

Superintendent Sherri Edumundson said the bid of nearly \$157-thousand was awarded to Jack McNealy of Humboldt.

The School District has been without a bus barn since selling the Table Rock site where buses were previously housed and worked on.

HTRS Board members also approved the expenditure of nearly \$53,000 to purchase new risers. The current risers are in need of repair and have been in use since the gymnasium was built in 1969.

The Budget Committee discussed some of the items considered for next years budget. The budget will be finalized at the September Board meeting. Superintendent Edmundson says they are hoping to be able to decrease the tax levy.

Dan Ingwerson has been hired as the new Elementary Counselor. Jaime Frey has been hired to teach the Pre-Kindergarten 3-year-old class this year. There are 19 students enrolled with 20 enrolled in the Pre-K 4-year old program. Four new para-professionals are working in the HTRS School District this year.

Falls City, CPA, Julie Bauman has been hired to prepare the HTRS School District audits for the next three years. The fee for her work will average just over \$4,700 per year.

Many Signals Communications